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February 11, 2020 
 
Ms. Kimberly A. Campbell, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 
 

Re: Docket No. E-22, Sub 577 - Dominion Energy North Carolina 
 
Dear Ms. Campbell: 
 
 In the Joint Proposed Order of Virginia Electric and Power Company d/b/a 
Dominion Energy and the Public Staff, filed the above-referenced docket on 
December 12, 2019, the amounts for Rider CE were inadvertently referred to as 
decrement billing factors in proposed ordering paragraph 2. The approved Rider 
CE billing factors are positive, and should have been referred to as billing factor 
increments as shown in Finding of Fact 12, as well as the Company’s application 
and the testimony of the Public Staff. This inadvertent error was also included in 
Ordering Paragraph 2 of the Commission’s Order Approving DSM/EE Rider and 
Requiring Filing of Proposed Customer Notice (Order).  
 
 The Public Staff has shared this with the Company, and the Company 
agrees with the Public Staff that Rider CE should be referred to as billing factor 
increments as otherwise determined on pages 12-13 of the Order. Accordingly, on 
behalf of the Public Staff and the Company, the Public Staff respectfully requests 
the Commission take any action that it determines necessary and appropriate to 
correct this inadvertent statement in the Order.  
 
 By copy of this letter, we are forwarding copies to all parties of record. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Heather D. Fennell 
Staff Attorney  
heather.fennell@psncuc.nc.gov 

 

mailto:heather.fennell@psncuc.nc.gov

